MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:     A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to disclosure of smoking policies for class A multiple dwellings
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
This bill amends the administrative code of the city of New York to require owners of residential buildings with three or more units in New York City to develop smoking policies and disclose their policies to prospective tenants and purchasers of units within their buildings.  The bill would also require owners to disclose their policies to current tenants before those tenants renew their lease agreements or when adopting or making any material change to the building’s smoking policy.  The policies must address all indoor and outdoor locations of the property in question, including balconies, courtyards, rooftops, and individual apartments.  The bill would make it unlawful for any owner of a class A multiple dwelling to fail to adopt or disclose the smoking policy.  The bill would not ban smoking in private residences.

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
This proposed law requires the provision of valuable information to prospective apartment tenants and purchasers and to current residents about a building’s smoking policies.   Air monitoring studies have shown that smoke can travel from a smoker’s apartment into a non-smoker’s apartment via cracks in the walls, ceilings and floors, through electrical outlets, and under doors.  Secondhand smoke intrusion from one apartment into another depends on many things including how the building and its ventilation system are designed, wind conditions, and occupant behaviors like opening and closing windows and doors. 
The health consequences of second hand smoke are well documented, and this bill is intended to inform prospective owners and residents of the potential for exposure before they buy or leas a residence.  Half of New Yorkers living in multi-unit dwellings report being exposed to secondhand smoke from neighboring apartments.  Even in apartments where tenants do not smoke or allow visitors to smoke, nicotine has been found in the air of 89% of the units.  Second-hand smoke is known to cause heart disease and cancer.  Households with elderly people, children, and people with chronic conditions would have a particular interest in knowing the building’s smoking policy, because these groups can be particularly susceptible to second-hand smoke.  Similar to the law requiring landlords to disclose information about the presence or absence of lead paint in apartments to tenants, the disclosure of smoking policies will empower families to make informed decisions about where they choose to live.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,









Patrick A. Wehle
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